HELMWOOD HEIGHTS ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED COUNCIL MEETING

November 13, 2012
(draft)

Members Present:
Michelle Hart, Nancy Hepner, Jessica Turner, Thomas Shreve, Saima Rabbani
1. Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order by chairperson Michelle Hart at 3:20pm. 
2. Approval of Agenda.  On a motion/second by Hepner/Shreve, the agenda was approved.

3. Approval of October Minutes.  On a motion/second by Hepner/Shreve, the minutes from the October meeting were approved.

4. Receipt of Board Minutes and FRYSC Minutes.  The Council acknowledged receipt of EIS Board minutes for the October 15th meeting.  The Council acknowledged receipt of FRYSC minutes for the September 18th meeting.
5. Public Comment – There was no public comment.
6. Good News Report.
a. Ms. Hart shared with the Council that we will not be accountable for Program Review this year.  Program Review will be a pilot program only for this school year.
b. A Parent Night is scheduled for November 15th at 6:30pm.  Ms. Hart will share information about the test results and general information about testing this Spring for 3rd, 4th and 5th graders with any interested parents.  Information about this event went home today.

7. Student Achievement
a. Overview of State Test Results.  Ms. Hart shared a little information with the Council about the newly released state test scores.  Helmwood Heights scored in the 61st percentile overall.  Our students scored 72.3% in Math, Social Studies and Writing.  Ms. Hart also informed the Council that there are several factors that do not affect these scores, such as the Title I status.

b. The Council is scheduled to meet with Mr. French and the other SBDM Councils in the district at Panther Academy at 6pm to go over the district results in detail.  

8. Budget
a. Section 6.  A copy of the Section 6 budget was distributed for review.  The final allocation for this year was also shared with the Council.  Our final budget for 2012-13 will be $51,918.  This gives the Council $11,880 in additional funds to allocate.  Ms. Hart asked the Council members to discuss with staff about needs and come to the December meeting with suggestions on where to distribute these funds.  On a motion/second by Hepner/Shreve, the Council approved the motion to move these funds into Contigency, to give the Council time to study school needs.

b. Title I.  Ms. Hart does not yet have a definite Title budget.  From the information she has, it appears that she will be able to hire a part-time instructional assistant in January.
9. New Business.  There was no New Business.
10. Meeting Adjourned.  On a motion/second by Hepner/Rabbani, the meeting was adjourned at 4:05p.m.  Our next meeting will be held on December 11 at 3:15pm.
